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December 6, 2005

Dyan Whyte

TMDL Section Leader
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board
1515 Clay St., Suite 1400
Oakland CA 94612
RE:  Scope of required CEQA documents to support the Napa River TMDL process and proposed amendments to the Water Quality Control Plan for the San Francisco Bay Basin
Dear Ms. Whyte:

Thank you for conducting your California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Scoping Meeting in the city of Napa on October 7, 2005. Many of our staff attended the meeting and found your presentations on the Sediment and Pathogen Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) process very informative. We are looking forward to receiving more specific information regarding your proposed Basin Plan amendment.
While we noted some progress based on the scoping meeting presentations, the County remains concerned with findings offered in the initial TMDL reports and still questions the means used to support them. In particular, we do not support your definition of the impairment problem(s) and the linkages drawn between the causes and the effects (please see our earlier comment letter of September 15, 2005). This raises doubt that the numeric targets are justified and that the suggested implementation measures are the most effective and feasible means of addressing the identified impairments. We hope that more direct and understandable connections will be drawn between the problem statement/source analysis and the numeric targets and implementation measures proposed. An effective TMDL is one that establishes sensible numeric targets and realistic loading allocations that are economically viable for those responsible. If the Regional Water Quality Control Board’s (RWQCB) plan does not outline an economically feasible way to meet the TMDL allocations and ultimately de-listing the basin, there will be little community support behind the proposed implementation plans. 
It is critical that your CEQA analysis consider the economic feasibility of the suggested implementation measures.  Although some of the implementation recommendations sound appropriate, the costs of administering them (a public and private road improvement program, or septic system monitoring and upgrade program for example) to meet the allocation goal is unknown and will likely burden private property owners as well as the County’s ability to support future infrastructure improvement programs. If the suggested measures are cost prohibitive, or are so expensive that they divert public funds from other deserving programs, there will be foreseeable impacts to the well being of our community.
The proposed implementation plans suggest a number of possible approaches to achieve the TMDL allocations, but lack project level specificity that is necessary to conduct an adequate CEQA review. It would be helpful if the proposed implementation plans provide more project level detail and setting requirements to effectively and efficiently address the identified sources of pollutant loading and the impairment issues at hand.

It should also be noted that the initial reports spend considerable effort identifying many implementation steps beyond pollution control and reduction that are part of a broader healthy watershed strategy, indicating that the RWQCB is considering a broad context for the river’s recovery. If these implementation steps are so imperative to improving the Napa River, then those measures should be explicit in the implementation plans and analyzed in your CEQA review.
As we mentioned in our earlier comment letter, there are many factors that affect the beneficial uses of the Napa River, of which sediment and pathogens are only two in complex and interrelated system. A holistic watershed analysis and approach is required to efficiently address multiple limiting factors believed to contribute to the river’s impairment. At a minimum, the TMDL implementation plans should include a re-evaluation of the numeric targets over time. Your CEQA review should also consider this type of performance review schedule and possible changes to the implementation plans as more is known about our river and its watershed.
Again, we encourage you to bring other municipalities, districts, and the public into the TMDL process. The RWQCB plans should be very open about who is expected to take on the greatest burden and why it is justified. 
We look forward to working with you and other Regional Water Quality Control Board (RWQCB) staff throughout the TMDL process and to future opportunities were we can discuss our concerns collectively and work towards appropriate and acceptable TMDL solution for the basin. Please don’t hesitate to contact Patrick Lowe (707) 259-5937 or Jeff Sharp (707) 259-5936 on our staff if you have any questions regarding these comments.
Very truly yours,

Diane Dillon
Chair, Napa County Board of Supervisors
pc:
Nancy Watt, County Executive Officer


Jill Pahl, Acting Director of Environmental Management


Bob Peterson, Director of Public Works

Thomas Murnley, Chief of TMDL and Planning Division, S.F. Bay RWQCB

Mike Napolitano, Environmental Scientist, S.F. Bay RWQCB

Peter Krottje, Environmental Scientist, S.F. Bay RWQCB



